








board review any billing concerns should continue. Creighton said that he would tweak the

information packet and get it finished up to place on the Borough's website. Member Morgan said

that he wouldassist with placing the documenton the website if needed.

MOTION: to approve the Chairman to execute the revised Water Treatment Plant at Park Ave

Well Project Construction Proposal with JHA was made by Frey, seconded by Morgan, all ayes,

motion carried,

Member Creighton will be the pointof contact and will oversee the project for the Borough. JHA was
made aware of this arrangement and agreed to it. Doing this will help to keep the cost down which is

not to exceed $223,000.

MOTION: to authorize to purchase a laptop not to exceed $4,000 and establish an email

account related to upcoming water/sewer authority projects was made by Frey, seconded by

Morgan, all ayes, motion carried.

Dave Thomas with S&A homes is in agreement to construct 5 new homes on Buchanan Drive and

wanted to seeif there was capacity for water taps. Closing date is June 6, 2025, but he said the homes

wouldn't be built right away. Manager Scheller said that Lance Hoover said that there is availability

for these lots.

MOTION: to approve the lots for availability for water was made by Morgan, seconded by
Creighton, all ayes, motion carried.

MOTION: to consider and approve estimate# 1779083424 from Negley’s Water for a Flow

Restrictor for Zimm Well in the amount of $897.57 was made by Morgan, seconded by Frey,

all ayes, motion carried.

MOTION: to consider and approve estimate# 177909345 from Negley’s Water for upgrades at

Buck Run in the amount of $6,358.32 was made by Frey, seconded by Creighton, all ayes,

motion carried.

MOTION: to approve the purchase of a Copper Tubing Cutter Kit from Home Depot in the

amount of $279.00 was made by Morgan, seconded by Frey, all ayes, motion carried.

Chairman Twine said that with recent heavy rainfall it would be difficult to communicate with the

‘community that a Mandatory Conservation Notice is needed at this time. He asked Donnie Keefer if

Zimm Well will be back online soon, and Keefer said it should be running within two days after the

flow restrictor is installed. The authority agreed to leave the current Voluntary Conservation Notice

in place for now, and they will discuss it again next month. Chairman Twine said he would like to be

notified when Negley’s schedules the appointment to install the flow restrictor on Zimm Well.

MOTION: to approve estimate from AWG for a welder and equipment in the amount of

$5,695.63 from the Joint Equipment Fund was made by Frey, seconded by Morgan, all ayes,

motion carried.

The authority reviewed quote# Q-86994 from GenServe for the GenTracker Power Maintenance

Agreement in the amount of $4,400, and Keefer explained what services are providedwith the

agreement. Chairman Twine said he doesn’t recall any time where it’s been an issue getting water

into the town. The authority decided not to purchase the agreement given the current budget
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situation.

CORRESPONDENCE:

MOTION: to approve the complimentary membership to PMAA for 2025 was made by Morgan,
seconded by Frey, all ayes, motion carried.

MOTION: to adjourn at 9:50 PM was made by Morgan, seconded by Creighton, all ayes, motion
carried.

These meeting minutes were transcribed with the use of Pete Stotelmyer's meeting notes and have been
respectfully submittedfor approval,
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